SOUTH CAMBRIDGESHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Cambridge City and South Cambridgeshire Local Strategic Partnership

Board held on

Monday, 12 March 2012 at 2.00 p.m.

PRESENT: Councillor Ray Manning – Chairman

Members: J Barker (Business Sector), P Barlow (Faith Groups), Bick (Cambridge City

Council), Tom Bygott (District Council), T Cracknell (GET Group), Michael Farrar (CPALC), C Gohler (Cambridge Past Present & Future), Jean Hunter (District Council), A Jackson (City Council), Ms I O'Meara (NHS Cambridgeshire), J Reeve

(Voluntary Sector) and John Reynolds (County Council)

Officers: G Saint (City Council)

44. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.

45. PUBLIC QUESTIONS

None.

46. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The minutes of the 9 November 2011 meeting were approved. It was asked what progress was being made towards the annual public question time session. In reply it was said that this event would be subject to how members saw the future of the LSP and would be covered in this section of the agenda (Item 7.). It was also said that notice of a stakeholder workshop looking at developing a Local Nature Partnership, would be circulated to members.

47. PRESENTATION: THE VCS, ENTERPRISE AND BUSINESS

Lynn Morgan, Voluntary and Community Sector representative in GCGP LEP, talked about the developing LEP and how the voluntary and community sector could actively contribute to its work.

LSP Members said that whilst big projects to improve infrastructure were important, one of the key tasks must be to improve basic skills for people with little or no qualifications in Cambridgeshire, who found it difficult to compete for the available jobs. It was felt that the voluntary and community sector could play an important role in getting people into work. It was noted that the LEP had a Skills Sub-group and was looking at this issue.

LSP Members asked if the LEP also had a Sub-group covering the environment. Lynn said, in response, that the LEP was intending to put one in place. One matter that was raised was that the LEP's web-pages had not been updated and didn't include papers from recent Board meetings, the last to be published were over 3 months old, which made it difficult to follow what the LEP was doing. Lynn said that this would be looked into.

48. UPDATE ON THE ALLOCATION OF LPSA REWARD GRANT

The views of the LSP's sub-group, which met on the 16 January, about how to distribute of the remaining Reward Grant, were presented.

It was felt that the grant should have a relatively "light touch" so that groups would not be deterred from applying, especially those that had not previously received funding. It was recognised that Cambridgeshire Community Foundation (CCF) had expertise in this area and that it was beneficial to have a large number of grants held in one place – if a group wasn't eligible it might find another funding source that was more appropriate. It was said that the local giving scheme that CCF encouraged applicants to use had a higher start-up fee than some others but that this was probably the best scheme available.

Agreed: The LSP Board agreed that Cambridgeshire Community Foundation (CCF) will manage the allocation of its remaining reward grant and endorsed an agreement between the local authorities and CCF to do this.

49. THE FUTURE OF THE LSP

The main points from a discussion with BCS representatives attending the sub-group meeting (above) were presented to the LSP. The paper suggested that the LSP had probably completed its work and that it was now a matter for other local partnerships to build on the solid foundation the LSP had provided and for them to take partnership working in the districts forward.

In response to concerns that the VCS in the districts would lose the opportunity to influence senior decision-makers in public agencies, when the LSP was wound-up, the local authorities had agreed to support the holding of an annual event, perhaps over half a day, where VCS representatives could provide a "state of the sector" report and highlight how they could work with other sectors more closely, to improve quality of life in local communities. This was in addition to more regular contact.

It was suggested that this event should not be restricted to public agencies and the VCS. The business sector had an important role to play and it was suggested that the event follow the format used by Cambridgeshire Horizons for its annual meetings.

Agreed: The LSP agreed that this would be its last Board meeting and that no further Meetings would be held. The Chair thanked everyone present for their support over the past years and noted some of the achievements of the LSP.

Agreed: The LSP also agreed that an annual state of the VCS sector meeting should take place. The district local authority chief executives will liaise with VCS representatives to plan for this event and to set out its format.

The Meeting ended at 3.30 p.m.